“Chests” by Dolores Wilber, that was screened the Ann Arbor Film Festival in 2005, is among a few other films that have been cited as “pornographic” by certain right-wing groups and legislators in the state of Michigan. “Chests” is a short film that presents two 

bare-chested men, from the waist up, bashing their chests together over and over. That’s it. It is about conflict and war and repetition, endless bashing into one another. It is disturbing and funny.

The following right-wing website describes their point of view:
http://www.educationreport.org/article.aspx?ID=7646
In the state of Michigan, artists' content must follow three guidelines in order to receive state grants for their projects: (1) no human waste on religious symbols, (2) no desecration of the flag, and (3) no depictions of sex acts. 

Certain special interest groups and state legislators believe that the AAFF violated the 3rd guideline on sex acts, and has threatened to have past and future funding revoked from the festival. (See attached press release that calls these films "pornographic." Also attached are recent newspaper articles that summarize the issue well.)

The Ann Arbor Film Festival board of directors has unanimously decided to forego state funding to maintain artistic integrity for its exhibition of filmmakers.

The AAFF has received funding by the state of Michigan for over 15 years, and never before has the state of Michigan raised issue on the content of the AAFF.  Many believe that the targeting of the AAFF is part of a larger strategy to have state funding for the arts removed completely.   

The cuts to AAFF state funding was a tough hit on our festival this year, and we're currently working hard to recover the funds needed to ensure a great 45th AAFF this March.  The Ann Arbor community has shown tremendous support – but there are upcoming events that need support.

On TUESDAY, AUGUST 1st, the AAFF is partnering up with Ann Arbor Radio's 107one (107.1 FM) for an on-air fundraiser.  Ann Arbor Radio will broadcast the first annual Request-A-Thon from 6am-7pm.  Listeners will be encouraged to request their favorite songs in exchange for a donation towards the AAFF — including those not normally heard on the adult alternative radio station.  There will have numerous special guests. Call-ins will help drum up support throughout the day.  The fundraiser will be simultaneously broadcast on WLBY (1290 AM), the local affiliate of the local talk "Air America" network.

The  fundraiser aims to not only raise awareness about the issue, but show that support and belief in (1) government funding of the arts, (2) the freedom of speech, and (3) independent cinema.
